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The Honorable Board of Franklin County Commissioners met on the above date.
Present for the meeting were Bob Koch, Chairman; Neva J. Corkrum, Chair Pro Tem,;
and Rick Miller, Member; Fred Bowen, County Administrator; and Mary Withers, Clerk
to the Board.
OFFICE BUSINESS

Secretary Patricia Shults met with the Board.

Consent Agenda
Motion - Mr. Miller: Mr. Chairman, I move for approval of the consent agenda for
April 11, 2007, as follows:

1. Approval of Qut-of-State Travel Request for Dan Blasdel to attend the
International Coroner’s Conference in Boise, Idaho, June 8-15, 2007, for an
estimated cost of $1,775. (Exhibit 1)

2. Approval of Voluntary Transfer of Annual Leave Request as per Resolution
2001-246 for Melissa Larios (Clerk’s Office) for a total of 52.5 hours as follows:
» Laura Stark (Clerk’s Office) to transfer 15 hours.
» Melissa Sierra (Clerk’s Office) to transfer 37.5 hours. (Exhibit 2)

3. Approval of Resolution 2007-169 for a Service Provider Contract, modification
number 2, between the Benton-Franklin Workforce Development Council (WDC)
and Career Path Services for WIA Title I-B for line item transfer in the Dropout
Prevention / Intervention Program (DPI 2) for the contract period June 1, 2006
through June 30, 2007, (modification effective March 21, 2007) and authorizing
the Chairman to sign said contract on behalf of the Board.

Second by Mrs. Corkrum. 3:0 vote in favor.

Proposed policy regarding plaques/recognition awards for retirees

The Board discussed preparation of a policy regarding awards for retirees. More
research will be done.

Vouchers/Warrants

Motion — Mr. Miller: I move for approval of Salary Clearing Payroll as follows:
Warrants 42874 through 42891 for $169,837.08; warrants 42892 through 42897 for
$65,314.75; and Direct Deposit for $263,290.74; for a total amount of $498,442.57.
Second by Mrs. Corkrum. 3:0 vote in favor.
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The cover sheet also includes the following amounts:

Emergency Management Payroll: warrants 8644 through 8651 for $2959.32;
warrants 8652 through 8655 for $1306.05; and Direct Deposit for $7474.78; for a total
amount of $11,740.15; and

Irrigation Payroll: warrants 12483 through 12498 for $8113.08; and warrants
12499 through 12502 for $1282.56; for a total of $9395.64. (Exhibit 3)

Motion — Mrs. Corkrum: Mr. Chairman, [ move for approval of payment of the
following vouchers/warrants: Current Expense warrants 56346 through 56358 for
$9203.70; and Courthouse Renovation warrants 522 through 525 for $2347.21; for a total
amount of $11,550.91. Second by Mr. Miller. 3:0 vote in favor. (Exhibit 4)
PLANNING AND BUILDING DEPARTMENT

Planning Director Jerrod MacPherson met with the Board. There were people
present in the audience.

Building Department Update

The March Building Report was reviewed. A $91,000 permit fee was received
from the Lamb-Weston processing plant. Mr. MacPherson said the county will far
exceed the projected revenue for the year. He told the Board about some upcoming
projects.

Mr. Koch asked if there is an office space available in Connell for use by the
county building inspectors assigned to do work for the City of Connell. Mr. MacPherson
said no but there are areas available for temporary use if needed.

Mr. MacPherson said the Tri-City Homebuilders Association would like the
county to support their testimony in New York regarding a building code change, either in
person or by letter. He will talk to the Prosecutor’s Office about a proposed letter.
PUBLIC WORKS

Engineer Tim Fife met with the Board.

Public Hearing: To consider establishing a new route for a portion of County Road 170

Public Hearing convened at 9:33 a.m. Present: Commissioners Koch, Corkrum

and Miller; County Administrator Fred Bowen; Engineer Tim Fife; HDR Engineering
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consultant Phil Merrell; and Clerk to the Board Mary Withers. Present in audience: At
least 32 people including Sherry Wyatt, Bruce Wyatt, Mr. and Mrs. M. L. Schroeder,
Richard Schalich, Tim, Stacy and Taryn Taylor, Mark and Sherri Salisbury, Jennifer
Lloyd and baby, John Salisbury, Justin Salisbury, Audrey and Kaytlin Nelson, Melvin and
Delma McAffee, Will and Kola Robison, George Hurst, Shannon McDaniel, Tri-City
Herald Reporter Joe Chapman, Dax and Jennifer Wells, Franklin County Graphic reporter

Katherine Bingham, Ryan Verhulp, Jonathan Brooks, Claudia Bingham and Burl Booker.

Mr. Fife said we received an $800,000 emergency fund from the governor to study
what to do since the landslide occurred on R170 in May 2006. We hired HDR
Engineering to help us decide what the best solution would be. He said Mr. Merrell is
here to present the report and recommendation. Mr. Fife has also prepared an engineer’s
report with a recommendation for design and replacement of R170 (Exhibit 5).

Mr. Merrell gave a Power Point presentation on the screen. Four criteria were
considered: safety, impacts, costs, and traffic flow. A summary was reviewed.
Estimated costs were reviewed. Mr. Merrell reviewed a list of remaining issues
regardless of the alternates that are chosen including: Funding has been secured for
design and to purchase some right-of-way but no funding has been obtained for
construction. Names of the roads may need to be revised depending on which alternate is
adopted. The status and ongoing maintenance needs of the existing road also need to be
addressed.

Mrs. Corkrum asked Mr. Merrell if the orange alternate route connections on the
north (referring to the map) are in existence now. Mr. Merrell said no. She asked will
that be vacated? Mr. Fife said one thing we have considered is making it a cul-de-sac. It
is really up to the residents.

Mr. Koch opened the hearing to public comment, stating there will be a three-
minute maximum on testimony.

Kola Robison spoke on behalf of herself, her parents Melvin and Delma McAffee,
and her siblings. We’ve already had quite a loss from the slide that came on our property.

We had put a well there and were planning a building site plus we had to take a lot of dirt
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off at a cost of about $30,000 to get the circle working last year. Now we have to move
more dirt so our new renters can come in and get their equipment into that property. We
feel really good about the way that Phil Merrell has designed the route between our farm
and Salisbury’s and Taylor’s farms. It’s the least impact that we feel on our farm. We’ve
been hit on one side and don’t want to be hit bad on the other side or have it go through
our farm. We feel this would be the best solution for us and probably the best solution
for the community, too.

Mr. Schroeder asked Mr. Merrell to show the drawing of the north end. He said
Highway 170 headed west is basically a vacant road. It doesn’t go anyplace. He asked
aren’t we going overboard by moving that intersection? It looks to me that you would
save some costs by not moving that intersection. You’re going to have to rebuild a
quarter mile of road going a couple directions. Mrs. Schroeder said you’re taking out our
pasture.

Mr. Merrell said the concern we had was trying to find a way to get through the
intersection and get around the houses on the end (indicated). That was the compromise.
It would be cheaper to run the road through and not build the intersection. In response to
a question from Mr. Schroeder, Mr. Merrell said the problem is trying to get a highway
speed curve here (indicated). He showed the area on the screen. There are probably
some refinements that will be done. Mr. Merrell reminded everyone this is not at a
design stage, it’s all conceptual. He said as we have gone through the process, we’ve
tried to make sure everyone understands we’re going to maximize as much as we can to
try to minimize the impacts to everyone. We may be able to move this over a little bit
(indicated) but he doesn’t think we can do it without redoing the intersection.

Mrs. Schroeder asked why are you going clear down into our pasture?

Mr. Merrell said it has to do with the skew of the roads here (indicated). She asked if
there will be a stop sign there anyway just like it is now. Mr. Merrell said there will be,
yes, on Road 170. He showed the area on the screen. Mrs. Schroeder said we own clear
up to the bridge. You’ve taken out half of the pasture. Mr. Merrell said what I can say at

this point is this is just a depiction. I know this can be improved. I don’t know the
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degree it can be improved to. Once we have the design and survey, and we can use
accurate tools to design the roadway, we can do something that should be better than this,
but I can’t tell you to what degree without actually doing it. Mr. Merrell said we will
make the best effort we can as we have done all the way through to try to minimize the
impacts to everybody. That’s the direction we have been given from Franklin County is
to try to make this work to the best degree possible and that’s still the criteria that we’re
going to use in any design that we do.

Marti Cooper spoke representing Cooper Farms. She said we were also hit when
they widened Sagehill Road and we gave part of our land up when they widened Sagehill
Road. Now if you take it away again, that land is only 27 acres and last time they took
7/10 of an acre, but on only 27 acres, you can’t guarantee me you’re not going to take two
or three acres. The land is short platted into plats. That right now is four acres so if you
take two acres of it, if I decide to sell it as lots with a road at highway speed, nobody’s
really going to buy that one lot. If they want to put a residence there and people are
driving 55 miles an hour with no stop sign, it would be tough. Also, we are farming it
right now so we would lose income. We are opposed to the alternate 3E. We like the
regular route with the stop sign and how it is. Alternate 3D is what we like, because it
does impact us with the lots and selling the lots.

Richard Schalich said his concern is that it looks like it would be difficult for a
hay truck to come down the hill on Klamath and turn onto R170. Also, it looks like the
intersection is so far down that it looks like there is a slope and it will not be on a flat
spot. He asked Mr. English if his hay trucks can make a turn onto R170 without going
into the oncoming lane. Mr. English said it would be hard to say. Mr. Schalich said that
looks like a problem to me for a truck. Mr. Schalich asked do you have state criteria that
mandates the requirements? Mr. Fife said there is design criteria that will be used for
trucks. Mr. Schalich asked have you looked at that? Mr. Merrell said yes. Mr. Fife said
Klamath Road will be raised up to the R170 level about by the time you get there because

it has to go across the bridge about 50 feet down. It will be relatively flat compared to the

way it is now.
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Mr. Schalich said there are two families that will use one area so he doesn’t know
why such a fancy intersection is needed. He thinks the design is going to excess.

Mr. Merrell said everything will be designed to the state standards for the project and
there are standards that address all these issues. He said Klamath Road is currently
probably 12 to 15 feet lower than Road 170 at the intersection of Klamath and Road 170
so Klamath Road will start to climb up as we get closer to there so the run-out will be flat
coming across there (indicated). There is a possibility there would be a slight positive
grade coming up to the new R170 in that area.

Tim Taylor said he is purchasing property from his mother that is located on the
east side of alternate 3A. We were involved with McAffees and Salisburys in trying to
get this to where it was the least amount of effect on the landowners in that area. He
thinks burying the canal will be more effective. Three pivots, possibly four, would have
to be moved if you do not bury the canal. Irealize that is an expensive thing but I believe
it would make the irrigation district happy if it were done. Irealize it isn’t in their budget
but that’s an expensive maintenance problem as it is. It is a concrete-lined ditch with
rock now. Burying that would greatly improve the area. The design to make it so no
pivots would have to be moved except maybe one. That pivot would affect McAffees
even less than any of the other alternates.

Mr. Taylor said on the section 3 by Easterdays, I realize it might not be perfect but
it’s a lot better than it is now. The original alternate 3F would have been a nightmare.

Mr. Taylor said I don’t want to offend anybody. He said on the north end it makes
a lot more sense to me to have that be a straight-through intersection. I wouldn’t want to
be Martinez’s that had to move, either. A straight-through intersection and straight road
make a lot more sense but I'm not the one that owns the land out there. Irealize it’s a lot
more money than anybody wants to have to spend but it’s probably the best option that
we could come up with, with all the affected parties.

John Salisbury would like to convey the same ideas as what Tim Taylor said. I
like the modified 3A by burying the irrigation canals. It is in one sense upfront more
money but the ditchrider said he’s losing three feet of water every day out of that ditch.
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That’s 1350 gallons a minute. If we bury that canal, it would be conserving water. The
other thing is by going with 3 A, the impact on farm land is minimal. One thing I do is set
up irrigation systems in the Basin for Valmont Northwest. Block 19 is unique in the fact
that the farmers do not have full circles to irrigate their fields. Simple math tells you if
you have a $70,000 irrigation system and have a full circle, you have X amount of dollars
per acre, but if you don’t have a full circle, your costs per acre have gone up. The fields
in this area are half circles, three-quarter circles, 7/8 circles. With Alternative 3A you
impact the farmers for the life of the farm. I don’t know the exact amount of dollars but
long range I feel those alternatives are costing more money.

Mr. Salisbury said on the north end, I don’t want to offend anybody but I like the
straight shot the best. Ilike coming down Sagehill, going straight, not having to stop. I'd
hate to be the Martinez’s living there. I don’t know what the best option is there. My
main focus is the area in the middle. I invite any one of you if you’d like to come out, I’ll
take you around personally and show you firsthand what it’s like.

Mark Salisbury said if you need some fill dirt, I can get it for you pretty cheap. I
have a farm that is affected on the north part of the slide. The south side of the slide hit
McAffees’ property. I’ve lived here for 50 years this year. In the early years, it was a dry
hill but now is pretty wet. I would sooner it went around there but I don’t think it’s a safe
option at all. I wouldn’t even think about those options 1A or B or 2. They are not
feasible at all. If we used 3A, two circles would be sliced in half. You’d have to buy two
new circles. He asked were the circles factored into the cost? Mr. Merrell nodded his
head yes. Mr. Salisbury said it would be a big impact farmwise to the McAffees because
they would be left with only a pie-shaped wedge. Alternate 3B goes through the middle
of my farm and would slice a 1700’ circle, taking a third of a wedge off of it, and destroy
that option. I understand it’s a little more expensive to do alternate 3A. There is less
impact. McAffees and myself have already been severely impacted for which we get no
compensation. We’ve lost wells and other things plus farmland. I would hate to see it

get messed up again. Mr. Salisbury said he has had other ditchriders tell him higher
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figures than three feet of water loss a day. (John Salisbury said the ditchrider also told
him that they buy 100 yards of concrete a year for the canal.)

Mark Salisbury continued, saying it would mitigate a bit of a problem there.
Maybe it doesn’t help the county but it would help with water quality in the long term.

Mark Salisbury said on the north end, he has seen several accidents including
fatality accidents. There’s more than one person that has ended up in that canal. There
have been potato truck accidents. I agree with the others as far as the intersection. I don’t
see why it has to be a direct 90 degree angle because there are such a few people that
come around that curve from the south. I don’t see why you couldn’t make a somewhat
sharp curve to maintain your intersection. Iknow it’s more money but in the long run I
think there would probably be some lives saved. It is way smarter to do it right the first
time.

Dax Wells spoke on behalf of his parents Tyra and Brock Wells. Alternate 3B
would cut through the back part of their property. The Alternate 3A Modified route
seems to be a route that helps all those people right through there. He wanted to echo the
things that have been said, that it helps out quite a bit.

Scott English showed where the Easterday property is located. He lived where the
house and granaries are for 13 years until moving because of the large amount of traffic.
Gale and Karen Easterday are my mother and father-in-law. Their land will be my wife’s
inheritance at some point in time. It kind of seems to me the consensus that Modified 3A
is what everyone wants to happen. I feel like you have made up your mind. I would like
to know how big a chunk of that property am I going to give up and also the
compensation for that house when we have a main thoroughfare going right by it. It
won’t have any value because it’s basically going to go right through the front yard.

Mr, Fife said it’s the same traffic that was using it before the slide. There shouldn’t be
any difference.

Mr. English said the drawing showed the road going through the two-acre horse
pasture on the north side of the property. There’s a pump station on the corner that
waters all of the ground. The proposal shows the road running right over the top of it.
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Mr. English asked if you have any idea what the compensation will be for running the
road over the horse pasture and basically through the front yard.

Mr. Fife said there are laws as far as right-of-way acquisition especially for
Federal aid process projects. You will be compensated for it. It is a process. You don’t
have to accept our offer. If there are issues you want dealt with at that time as far as
impact fees, that’s the time to do it.

Mr. English said all right. He talked to a surveyor out there yesterday that was
100’ into the farm unit putting stakes in the ground. I asked him do they know from their
surveying how far or how big a chunk of that ground they are going to take off and he
said not at this time. The surveyor told Mr. English they were basically just providing
information for the contour of the land and what would be the best routes. Mr. English
asked at what point in time would we know how much land we’re going to use and that
sort of thing?

Mr. Merrell described the schedule. They have started surveying some of
Klamath Road and some of Fairway. The alternates haven’t been fully selected yet. The
process now is after the route is finalized, the surveyors will pick up the route that has
been selected in great detail. It will take a couple weeks to get that done and created into
electronic format and a map that designers can use. We anticipate we’ll have a design
that is complete by the end of summer. Then we’ll start working with landowners. Until
that time I caution everybody that these are concepts right now. That curve may change
significantly. That’s the layout we’re recommending but the actual location can shift and
usually does shift a little bit at least. There are things that we don’t know yet. It’s just
lines on a picture at this point.

Mr. English said those are questions he has. How loud I'm going to scream will
depend on how big a chunk of property they want. Mr. Koch said we have no
preconceived ideas at all yet. That’s why we’re here. Mr. English said I realize we’ve
got to do something out there. I only have 200 acres that I farm and I raise all the feed for

my 1000-head cattle operation. If he loses too much property, he won’t be able to do that.
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Mr. English said his pump station sits where the interchange is shown. If very
much is taken off, then only having 200 acres that I farm for my cattle ends up having a
pretty big impact over the next 20 years.

Another TV reporter joined the audience.

Mr. Merrell said we have come to the county commissioners with a
recommendation at this point. This is their time to hear the public, to hear our report and
our findings, and to hear the report of the county engineer. There is no preconceived
notion. We just have a recommendation at this point from us to the County
Commissioners. It’s their decision.

Mr. Fife said when we do whatever we decide for these connections, whichever
alternative, I can assure the people that have stepped up here that when we get to
designing those, they will work with you hand in hand to try to minimize those impacts to
the maximum extent practicable and find out what they are in a little more detail before
we get any final lines on the paper.

Mr. Koch thanked the people for coming,.

Mrs. Corkrum said we’ve had problems with the R170 road in the past. The last
slide that we had last May probably will happen again so my desire is to have the least
impact on the community out there but yet have a safe route and stay away from that
hillside as much as we can. I thank everyone for their interest in coming before this
board. Ihope that we make the best decision for the most people. I know we can’t
always satisfy every single individual but we try to satisfy the majority. Like our
engineer, we desire to work with the areas that are impacted and hopefully our people will
come up with a solution that benefits both of us. It’s for the future. This has been a
worry to this board for many years and it is a lot of money but maybe it will be fixed once
and for all.

Mr. Miller said he agrees. He thinks the biggest issue in driving that road for
many years is safety. He appreciates the people who came today. He said he has two
points he wants to concentrate on more now after hearing the comments today.

Public Hearing was closed.
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Delma McAffee thanked Mr. Merrell for the work he has done.
Motion — Mrs. Corkrum: Mr. Chairman, I move that we approve the recommendation
for establishing a new route for a portion of County Road 170. Mr. Miller asked about
two issues. Mrs. Corkrum and Mr. Koch explained that those issues will be worked out.
Second by Mr. Miller. 3:0 vote in favor. This is Resolution 2007-170.
Recessed at 10:30 a.m.
Reconvened at 10:44 a.m.
PROSECUTOR

Chief Civil Deputy Prosecutor Ryan Verhulp met with the Board.
Landfill

Mr. Verhulp asked for approval to pay $61.28 which is 1/6 of a $367.67 bill from
the consultant.
Motion — Mr. Miller: Mr, Chairman, I move that we pay the Franklin County portion of
an invoice to Aspect Consulting in the amount of $61.28. Second by Mrs. Corkrum. 3:0
vote in favor. This is Resolution 2007-171.
Benton-Franklin Judicial District History

Mr. Verhulp said he was asked when the Benton-Franklin judicial district was
created. It was 1949. The law changed in 1949 whereupon Benton, Franklin and Adams
Counties were no longer one judicial district. Mrs. Corkrum asked would that

automatically have created a bi-county juvenile district because they’re under the
umbrella of Superior Court? Mr. Verhulp is not aware of any agreement. Mrs. Corkrum
said a contract was let for the Fred English Juvenile facility in 1944. The original
building was replaced and/or added onto in 1995.

PLANNING AND BUILDING DEPARTMENT

Public Hearing: Short Plat SP 2007-07 to consider an application by Western Mortgage

and Realty Company (Tim Tippett) to short plat approximately 155.34 acres into two lots.

Lot #1 is approximately 6.52 acres in size and Lot #2 is approximately 148.82 acres in

size. The property is located in the Agricultural Production 20 (AP-20) Zoning District.
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Public hearing convened at 10:51 a.m. Present: Commissioners Koch, Corkrum
and Miller; Planning Director Jerrod MacPherson; Assistant Director Greg Wendt; and
Clerk to the Board Mary Withers. No one was present in the audience.

Mr. Wendt reviewed the information on the Action Summary (Exhibit 6).

Mr. MacPherson showed the property on the screen.

No one was present in the audience to comment.
Motion — Mrs. Miller: I move that we grant preliminary approval of Short Plat 2007-07
subject to the seven findings of fact and eight conditions of approval. Second by
Mrs. Corkrum. 3:0 vote in favor. This is Resolution 2007-172.
Public Hearing: Short Plat SP 2007-08 to consider an application by Listuarte Azevedo

to short plat 213.56 acres into two lots. As proposed, Lot #1 is approximately 211.01

acres in size and Lot #2 is approximately 2.55 acres in size. The property is located in the
Agricultural Production 20 (AP-20) Zoning District.

Public Hearing convened at 10:46 a.m. Present: Commissioners Koch, Corkrum

and Miller; County Administrator Fred Bowen; Planning Director Jerrod MacPherson;
Assistant Director Greg Wendt; and Clerk to the Board Mary Withers.

Mr. Wendt reviewed the information on the Action Summary (Exhibit 7).

Mr. MacPherson showed a copy of the short plat that was submitted by the
applicant with aerial photograph overlay on the screen. He reviewed the conditions of
approval. He said it should be noted that there are quite a few easements and drains on
the original plat of Lot #1. The actual survey has a lot of encumbrances as far as
easements and drains. The surveyor has identified those.

Mrs. Corkrum asked about the setbacks. Mr. MacPherson said the setbacks are
for new construction. Existing construction would be allowed as is.

Mr. Koch asked what is triggering the little separations of properties?

Mr. MacPherson said it is from a multitude of things. Banks aren’t wanting to loan on
the whole farm. There are low interest rates. Mr. Wendt said on this particular property,
the owners have had a deal with McClouds, the previous owners, for a number of years.

Mr. Wendt thinks a lot of people want to keep their house but sell the farm. Refinancing
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is another reason. We’re also seeing some of the flip side where people are wanting to
sell the house and keep the farm. Some people want to build a new home and the bank
won’t loan on the farm so they separate the property for a place to build the house.
Sometimes the farm family aspect is involved where a family member wants to live on
the farm.

No one was present in the audience to comment.
Motion — Mrs. Corkrum: I move we grant preliminary approval for Short Plat 2007-08
subject to the seven findings of fact and eight conditions of approval. Second by
Mr. Miller. 3:0 vote in favor. This is Resolution 2007-173.
AUDITOR

Chief Accountant Tom Westerman and Tim Omer of NexxPost met with the
Board.

Postage Machine Changes

Mr. Westerman said the way mail is sent will be changing to require measurement
of size and thickness in addition to weight. There is new equipment that allows
automatic measurement of size, shape, weight and thickness. Mr. Omer has put together
a proposal for us. The Board reviewed the proposal.

Mrs. Corkrum asked if the equipment can be added to the existing equipment.

Mr. Omer said it’s better to buy completely new equipment based on a software change
that we had to make because of the new postal regulations.

The Board asked if the county can break the current lease for the existing system.
Mr. Omer said yes, the county would be getting rid of the current lease on two pieces of
equipment and a folder that you’re no longer using. The current costs equal $674 per
month not including tax. The new cost would be $595 per month. A folder/inserter will
not be included. It is not being used now.

Mr, Westerman said the Elections Department still has a Pitney-Bowes machine at
the Franklin County Annex that is not part of this proposal at all. Mrs. Corkrum asked if
we still use that even with the ballots being mailed from Snohomish County.

Mr. Westerman does not know.
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Mr. Bowen asked if anyone has checked with the assessor’s office or treasurer’s
office to see if they still need the folder and inserter. Mr. Westerman has not contacted
the assessor’s office. However, the equipment has not been used.

Mr. Westerman said Mr. Omer promises us our service will still be outstanding
and we won’t have to fix things ourselves.
Motion — Mrs. Corkrum: I move we approve the lease agreement between Franklin
County and NexxPost for the Hasler WJ 220 postage machine, WIDPG In Motion SBP
compliant scale and mixed mail feeder for 63 months at the amount of $595 per month

not including tax. Second by Mr. Miller. 3:0 vote in favor. This is Resolution 2007-174.
Adjourned at 11:23 a.m.






